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Longstone Community Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 12 Jun 2017

at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School, Redhall Grove



DL welcomed everyone 

1
Membership present and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), John Allan (Vice Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Bob Gardiner, Jean Marr, Margaret Campbell (part), Lily Campbell (Community Liaison, part), Ros Lennie (Minute Secretary). 

Nominated representatives:

(Rev) Mike Frew.

Ex Officio:

none

In attendance:
PC 11574 Craig Morris.
Members of the public: 4

Apologies were noted from Ann Watt and Cllrs Corbett, Dixon, Fullerton, Graczyk and Key. 
2
The Minutes of the meeting held on 8 May 2017 were approved. 

3
Matter arising from the last minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda: 

3.1
SC reported hearing of a General Election husting in Balerno on 29 May. JA had attended that and another hustings in Dalry. 
3.2
SC reported that he had tried to contact a parent/teacher representative via Longstone School’s website but received no reply. Meanwhile, he was independently contacted by the new chair of the Longstone Primary School and Nursery Parent Council (Rachel Bonnar) He suggested that as she was present, she could answer the question about a school prize which was raised at the last meeting. Rachel was then invited to speak to the meeting. She reported that the Parent Council wished to engage with LCC and that the head teacher has suggested that a prize could be awarded to a pupil for some community activity outwith academic work. She was asked to return with a specific proposal while LCC would consider the amount involved. We were told that pupils from Redhall School would like to be included in any consideration for a prize. 


Rachel was accompanied by parent Ritchie Blyth, who wanted to involve children from P5, 6 and 7 in football (i.e. forming new teams). This would require new goalposts and kit, for which funds were required. Some suggestions were made as to where funding could be obtained. 
3.3
SC reported that a search by Registers of Scotland substantiated Robert Laird’s report on our website (that the hall in Inglis Green Road was donated to the people of Slateford and Longstone). The hall, now possessed by the Masons and called ‘Waterside Social Club’, was originally in the hands of ‘The Trustees for Public Hall and Institute for Inhabitants of Slateford, Longstone and adjacent District of Parish of Colinton’. He was still looking for more information but could report that on 18 June 1998 one Alexander Ballantyne, who may have been one of the Trustees, handed the hall to the local Masonic Lodge without payment. SC noted that there are several public halls around the City. The one in Juniper Green, recently renovated, is owned by CEC. 
4
Police report
PC Morris, the local funded community officer in Ward 7 reported on results for May. There were 272 calls to police (a small increase) and a similar number of public nuisance/anti-social behaviour calls. ASB is tackled routinely, as is housebreaking (2 thefts), drugs, alcohol and violent crime. PC Morris warned people not to leave windows open unattended. 8 assaults were recorded (2 solved); most were domestic incidents. There were 9 traffic incidents (7 solved, 2 were hit and runs). 16 thefts (10 shoplifting, 3 solved). No hate crimes. A man was cautioned and charged for selling door to door without a valid Pedlar’s Licence. PC Morris read out a statement from ACC Steve Johnson re terrorism asking everyone to be vigilant and to report suspicious activity. However there is no specific information that Scotland is at risk of attack. People should go about their business as normal. 
5
Planning and development
5.1
SC reported no activity yet on the site of the new block of flats in Inglis Green Gait.

5.2
The application to redevelop the Westside Motors site as student flats still awaits assessment by the planners. The planning officer has recently stated that he is in discussion with the applicant regarding several aspects relating to flood prevention and environmental issues (these relate to an objection from SEPA). 
5.3
The application to change the use of an office at 3 Kingsknowe Park to allow use for drama classes for 3/5-yr olds (‘Monkey Drama’) was granted on 19 May. 
5.4
SC noted that the flats in Inglis Green Road are well advanced and understood that Phase 1 would be handed over in August, Phase 2 in September. Construction of the new Nursery School is progressing (due for completion on 7 August). 
6
Meetings attended

There had been no CEC or other meetings to attend during the month. JA advised that the Canal Festival will be held on 17 June and that the next meeting of the Canal Community Action Group would be on 18 July.
7
Environmental matters

7.1
SC reported his continued attempts to get graffiti tags removed. There are now only 15 cases shown on our website, all reported to the property owners and the police. 
7.2
SC explained that had approached Cllr Corbett for help in getting action on the leaks from both the aqueduct and viaduct onto Inglis Green Road. Mr Corbett had received an update from the CEC engineer responsible, which SC read out. This confirmed Scottish Canal’s acceptance that the canal was leaking and that a poly channel drain would be installed to direct this water to the kerbside and thence into the nearest road gully. The leak beside the railway viaduct structure was being investigated by a Network Rail engineer. 

7.3
LC reported water leaking onto pavement beside Lanark Road adjacent to the canal. SC promised to investigate.
8
Treasurer’s report

SC reported transactions as follows:
22 May 17
payment to website host to remove advertisements 
-29.95
26 May 17
payment to CEC for room hire


-68.00
01 Jun 17
Secretary’s expenses




-36.00
12 Jun 17
payment to Reg. of Scotland (search)


-24.00
Balance at 12 June






£1898.59
9
Correspondence
9.1
Email from Gordon Jack, a student intern with the Scottish Sentencing Council, seeking volunteers for a focus group on public perceptions of youth crime and offending. This would take no more than 2 hours of a delegate’s time. If interested contact him at gjack@scotcourts.gov.uk.

9.2
Letter from Seafarer’s UK asking us to fly the Red Ensign on Merchant Navy Day (3 Sept)—posters displayed.
9.3
Various items from SPOKES re cycling initiatives (SC had put one notice on the notice board). 
9.4
Email from MSP Mark Ruskell about consultation on his 20 mph members bill in the Scottish Parliament (see http://www.parliament.scot/S5MembersBills/20170622_FINAL_VERSION_NGBU.pdf). The bill proposes reducing the default speed limit on all restricted roads in Scotland from 30 mph to 20 mph, whilst giving local councils the power to retain specific streets as 30 mph zones where suitable. 
10
AOCB
MF announced that this was his last meeting as he is retiring at the end of the month. The Council wished him well. 
11
DL announced that the next meeting is scheduled for Monday 14 August 2017 and closed the meeting.
SC/4jul17

